








manipulation while praising individual affiliated unions such
as the United Auto Workers (UAW) and the Amalgamated Clothing
and Textile Workers (ACTWU) for providing precisely the
support needed.

Rank-and-file trade unionists actually have stood
strongly in solidarity with South African workers. They are
aware of the brutality of the apartheid system and that the
rep;ession of trade unions has created a largely unorganized
and super-exploited workforce. As elsewhere in the world,
American companies have rushed to take advantage of this
morally offensive situation at the expense of jobs in the
U.S. Conscious of this situation, rank-and-filers have taken
action through their lbcals, through some national unions,
and as members of anti-apartheid orgaﬁizations. In addition
to the Coalition of Black Trade Unionists, the New York Labor
Committee Against Apartheid, the UAW (notably its District
65), and ACTWU, the Longshoreman and Warehouse Workers Union
(not a member of the AFL-CIO) has distinguished itself by
refusing to handle South African products. Canadian unions
have displayed especially consistent solidarity acting in
collaboration with the SACTU Solidarity Committee to raise
strike and defense funds for their South African sisters and
brothers.
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What then of the AFL-CIO and its AALC? One may expect
them to attempt to subvert and control Black trade unionism
in South Africa. They will try to split the trade unions

from the liberation movement led by the ANC and supported
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internally by COSATU, other progressive trade unions, and
popular organizations such as the UDF. They will eé%em?t~.
te~conduct this sinister task in the name of organized labor
in the US. It is now time for the rank-and-file to strive
through their locals, through national affiliates of the AFL-
CIO, to bring an end to such behavior on the part of the
labor federation and its regional institutes, particularly
the.AALC. The AALC must be redirected to serve the interests
of American workers and their brothers and sisters in South
Africa. If this is impossible then the rank-and-file should
demand that it be disbanded or subsumed into the executive
branch of the US government which funds its activities and
whose policies it has been promoting so loyally for the last

22 years.
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